
    Tuesday 1st November 2022 
NEW PAVEMENT INSTALLATION: November – December 2022 
 
Dear Business,  
 
As part of the West End Project, the works to create a new public space at Princes Circus 
is continuing with new pavements being installed outside your business during November 
and December. A plan of the pavement installation is included on the other side of this 
letter. 
 
Working on the pavements 
 
From Monday 31st October we will begin to add new pavements across the northern area 
of Princes Circus. While we will be laying new pavement outside your business we will 
always make sure that access is available for your customers and where needed will 
complete any final sections outside doorways out of your working hours.  
 
Ahead of work starting near your business, you will be visited by a representative from the 
project team to talk through the work and any concerns you might have. The visits for the 
first section between West Central Street and Grape Street have already taken place. 
 

Key information 
 

• We will be working on the pavements around the northern section of Princes Circus 
• Access will be always be available for your customers 
• We will visit you in person before the work outside your business starts 
• idverde working hours Mon - Fri: 8am – 6pm and as needed Saturday: 8am – 1pm 
• 24 hour contact phone number: 0800 141 2543 
• The whole project is expected to be completed in Spring 2023 

 
For all works, noise should be expected throughout the construction period and at any 
point during the permitted working hours. The loudest work is the demolition works and 
cutting of new paving slabs. Where possible acoustic barriers are being used to reduce the 
sound.  
 
Keep in touch 
 
Please note that programme dates are subject to change and any delays will be updated 
on our website where we also continue to share the weekly look ahead of works. You can 
also sign up to our electronic newsletter for regular updates:  
camden.gov.uk/westendproject 



 
We apologise for any 
inconvenience that these works 
will cause. If you have any 
concerns during the 
construction period or would like 
to find out more on the project 
use our contact details to the 
right. 
 
 
Programme of pavement works 
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